
 

LPSCC Executive Meeting 
 

Summary Minutes for July 9, 2018  
 

Attendees 
 
LPSCC Executive Committee Members  
Deborah Kafoury, Multnomah County Chair  
 
Honorable Cheryl Albrecht, Chief Criminal Judge 
Rose Bak, DCHS Domestic & Sexual Violence  
     Coordination Office 
Honorable Stephen Bushong, Presiding Judge 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office  
Edward Jones, Metro. Public Defenders 
Sharon Meieran, County Commissioner, District #1 
Truls Neal, Dept. of Community Justice 
Erika Preuitt, Dept. of Community Justice 
Mike Reese, Multnomah County Sheriff  
Brian Renauer, Portland State University 
Robin Sells, Gresham Police Chief 
Rod Underhill, District Attorney 
 
Other Attendees 
Michelle Aguilar, Dept. of Community Justice 
Paul Anthony, Portland Public Schools 
Michelle Campbell, Federal Public Defenders 
Audrey DeCoursey, Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon 
LaKeesha Dumas, MHASD 
Elsa Hoover, Multnomah County 
Renee Huizinga, Office of Commissioner Meieran 

Roberta Hunte, Office of Commissioner Stegmann 
John Karp-Evans, Central City Concern 
Ann Kasper, Peer Advocate 
Anna Marie McNiel, Auditor’s Office 
Jessica Morkert Shibley, County Communications  
     Office 
Lisa Naito, Naito Public Affairs 
Denise Pena, Dept. of Community Justice 
Pete Pincetl, Sheriff’s Office 
Neal Rotman, MHASD 
Adam Renon, Chair Kafoury’s Office 
Kathryn Sofich, Dept. of Community Justice 
Chuck Sparks, District Attorney’s Office 
Jacquelyn Ulum, Everytown 
Tia Williams, Office of Commissioner Vega Pederson 

LPSCC Staff 
Abbey Stamp, LPSCC Executive Director 
Sarah Mullen, MacArthur SJC Project Manager 
Kyle Schwab, MacArthur SJC Data Analyst 
Samuel Taylor, Research Project Manger 
Lily Yamamoto, LPSCC Project Manager 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC Executive Assistant 

 
 
Introductions, Announcements, and Approval of Minutes 
Introductions were made. 
 
The May LPSCC ​minutes ​were approved. 
 
Announcements: 

● Rose Bak announced the county is funding a new domestic violence advocate for seniors, 
and that position has been filled. Referrals are now being accepted. 

● Truls Neal noted DCJ’s female units are now strategically located in Gresham. 
 
 
Extreme Risk Protection Order (ERPO) 
Judge Stephen Bushong reviewed the statewide status of judicial filings and rulings on Extreme Risk 
Protection Orders (ERPO) from January - June 2018.  He highlighted a few numbers: 

● 43 ERPOs statewide have been filed, 9 in Multnomah County.  
● Most ERPOs have been sought by law enforcement.  

 
Charles Sparks, Chief Deputy District Attorney, introduced the ​ERPO flyer​ the ERPO workgroup created with 
County Communications. Law Enforcement and other partners participated. 
 
The District Attorney’s office is ready to handle violations. 

 

https://multco.us/file/74057/download
https://multco.us/file/74050/download


   
 

 
 
Assessment and Recovery Community Housing (ARCH 1) Program 
Neal Rotman, Health Department and John Karp-Evans, Central City Concern, presented information about 
the new transitional housing program​ ​Assessment and Recovery Community Housing (ARCH 1). ​ ARCH fills a 
housing gap and is a brief stay (1-3 months) transitional housing program that provides stabilization services 
that support houseless individuals in mental health recovery. For information about the renovation, services, 
population served, and collaboration, see the ​presentation. 
 
Neal would like to come back to LPSCC in a few months to share the data.  
 
 
LPSCC-Related Work Updates 
Abbey Stamp gave an overview of the work LPSCC is doing, including site visits, national meetings, the Youth 
and Gang Violence subcommittee work, research projects, and Safety and Justice Challenge strategies. 
 
Sarah Mullen talked about the Law Enforcement Assisted Diversion (LEAD) expansion. At the time of the 
meeting, there were 113 referrals and 89 active participants. There will be a Seattle LEAD site visit for staff this 
summer. 
 
The Diane Wade House (formerly SJC Women’s Program) will likely launch this fall. Positions are being 
developed and hired.  Michelle Aguilar, DCJ, noted the program is named for ​Diane Wade​, an African 
American Probation Officer who ran a program for African American women. Michelle is leading an advisory 
board that includes peers. 
 
Abbey ended with the note that the What Works Conference will be held during the next legislative session and 
will present facts about ​what types of behavioral health treatment and approaches are best for justice-involved 
populations. 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  
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